
Board meeting September 15, 2014

Members Present were: 

Officers: Rich Kennedy, Bob Foxworth, Bill Johnson

Board members: Mike Oliver, Al Sheppard, Bob Siegel, and, Geoff Schuck. (Fred 
Delaney attended by phone.)

 Bob Foxworth announced that the club was approved for 501 c-3 status. A copy 
of the approval letter is attached. He noted that the club is now required to change
the way we report to the IRS on a yearly basis. Bob Siegel, who has some 
experience with this matter, made some suggestions.

 Al Sheppard suggested that the club provide a formal receipt to recognize 
donations to the club. Some discussion ensued on the need to establish the value 
of a donated item, as well as the need for some method of recording how the club 
disposed of any donation. He suggested that the Vice President take on this task.

 Rich announced that he had received an invitation from the LPD to attend their 
open house. He will be looking for volunteers to man a booth at this event, which 
coincides with our October 18th picnic, and the Rattle Snake Run. Bill will 
advertise the three events on the blog.

 Rich did not receive a response from his letter to the Boy Scouts, offering to 
support their interest in obtaining a communications merit badge, and possibly 
amateur radio licenses. Training would be held at the LPD.

  Bill mentioned that in previous years we had a pop-up canopy supplied by one of 
our members. Bill suggested that our club should consider purchasing one. 

 Fred agreed to do field day again next year.
 Mike is considering the possibility of moving the club website to an ISP. He also 

mentioned that some members had difficulty accessing our data on Yahoo 
Groups. He is will investigate Google apps as an alternate approach. Some 
discussion and concern about being locked into the “cloud” followed.

 Mike also offered to investigate donations to the club in the form of payroll 
deductions with matching funds from his employer. 

 Mike gave an update on his portion of setting up a Skype link for future club 
presentations. 

 Geoff suggested the possibility of remote attendance at meetings. 
 Bill suggested that this might be an alternative for shut-ins who can not make the 

regular meetings. 
 Bob Siegel complimented Bob Foxworth for all his effort in putting the package 

together for 501 c-3.
 Bill suggested that we thank Roger Shirko for his help and support in our effort 

for 501 c-3. 
 Al reported on his effort as team leader for the nomination committee. So far he 

has commitment from Rich, Bill, and Bob Foxworth, 
 Geoff suggested we might ask if the conference room at the Lakeland Lindner 

airport might be available for board meetings. 



 Bill suggested that the Kathleen Historical society has a large facility that would 
be suitable for club meetings.

 Mike asked if there were any city or county buildings available for a clubhouse. 
Bob Siegel will investigate.

 Pros and cons over lease versus own were discussed. 

 
Respectfully submitted,
Bill Johnson, Secretary






